
 

 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
July 3rd, 1929 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, 
met in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Glassford, Bear, Hirons, 
Hall, Sievert, Rogers. Councilman Penberthy was absent. City 
Manager, Thompson, City Attorney, Hinman, and City Clerk, Niles 
were present. 
 
 The minutes of the previous session held June 19th were read 
and approved. 

 
N. Mex. Const. Co. bond Pav. Dist. 21 accepted 
 
 The bond of the New Mexico Construction Company for Paving 
District No. 21 was presented. Councilman Hall moved and 
Councilman Hirons seconded the motion that the President of the 
Council and the City Clerk be authorized to sign the acceptance 
of the bond and that the bond be accepted and filed. Upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA - 
Glassford, Bear, Hirons, Hall, Sievert, Rogers. Councilmen voting 
NO - None. All the Councilmen present voting YEA, the President 
declared the motion carried. 
 
City Atty draw up ord. On radio interference 

 
 A copy of an ordinance concerning radio interference was 
presented by the Chamber of Commerce. Councilman Sievert moved 
and Councilman Glassford seconded the motion that the City 
Attorney be instructed to draw up an ordinance concerning radio 
interference. Motion carried. 
 
Johnson bill for damages 
 
 Mr. Johnson came before the Council and presented a bill for 
damage claimed to be caused by the City dumping dirt on their 
irrigation ditch north west of the City limits. Councilman 
Glassford moved and Councilman Hirons seconded the motion that 
the bill be referred to the City Manager for investigation, and 

to report back to the Council at the next meeting. 
 
Ord. Re Salary of Mun. judge 
 A Proposed Ordinance Concerning the Salary of the Judge of 
the Municipal Court was introduced and read. It was moved by 
Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Glassford that the 
proposed ordinance be passed for publication. Motion carried. 
 
Colo. Mun. League Conv. in Grand Junction 
 



 A letter from Mr. Don C. Sowers, Secretary of the Colorado 

Municipal League, pertaining to the convention which will be held 
in Grand Junction September 9, 10, & 11, was read. Councilman 
Hall moved that the matter of making arrangements for the 
convention of the Colorado Municipal League be referred to the 
City Manager and the committee on Public Affairs, with power to 
make such arrangements as they think advisable. Councilman Hirons 
seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, 
on motion duly made, seconded and carried, the meeting adjourned. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


